
RECOA Owners, 

 

FIREFREE - APRIL 29 – MAY 9, 2022 
 
The Community Wildfire Protection Committee is preparing for the annual Ridge 
FIREFREE residential yard debris pick up for April 29-May 9, 2022 
 
Flammable plant debris will be picked up free of charge for owners. This includes 
evergreen limbs, sage, rabbitbrush, bitterbrush, dry leaves, tall dry grass trimmings, pine 
needles and other woody plant debris.  Limbs and small trees must be cut to a 
maximum length of 4 feet and placed in a pile next to the street.  Smaller plant debris 
needs to be in heavy duty paper landscape bags and put next to the street. 
 
Please note that NO green grass clippings, plastic bags, sod, rocks, root balls, household 
garbage, potting soil or yucca plants will be picked up!! 
 
This year CWP has scheduled two large dumpsters to facilitate this program.  One 
dumpster will be located at Cinnamon Teal/Merlin and the other on Oxbow Loop near 
the Equestrian Center.  Owners may take their authorized woody debris and landscape 
bags to the dumpsters to support community volunteers.  PLEASE, no trash!! 
 
Click on the attachment to this email to view the new Project WILDFIRE brochure for 
tips to keep your home FIREFREE! 
 
Contact cwp@ridgeowners.org for questions. 
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